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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo proposed development

From: Michael Ohara <albany357@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 11:03 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)

<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo proposed development

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Zoning Adjustments Board,

| am concerned about the 6 story building proposed for 1201-1205 San Pablo.

A building with fewer stories and less units would be much more acceptable.

66 units with only 17 parking spaces is a major concern.

It will cause an increase in traffic and also the number of cars parked on our already narrow streets.

It seems unrealistic to expect all the tenants of the proposed development not to own a car and rely
solely on public transportation.

They say that when parking spaces are provided, they are under used.

However, this is often because tenants do not want to pay for on site parking and instead park for free
on public streets.

As proposed, the development will cause stress, create an unsafe environment and negatively affect
the general welfare of our community.

Thank you very much.

Michael and Keiko Ohara
1123 Stannage Avenue
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

From: Kazumi Taniguchi <taniguchi.kazumi@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 9:37 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Dear Zoning Adjustment Board Members -

I am writing to you about my concerns about the proposed building on the corner lot of San Pablo and Harrison Street. My
family and I live at 1214 Kains Avenue, which I believe is within a 300 feet radius of the proposed building.

We bought our 1071 sq foot bungalow 20 years ago in 2002. Our house was built in 1913 and we love the historical details
that remain and have been making many improvements to the property, including adding solar panels and an EV charger with
the intention of doing our part to help avoid the effects of climate change.

In the 20 years that we have been here, we've seen the neighborhood change into a community, one in which many of us help
each other, keep an eye out for safety on our street and let our kids play together outside. We have an incredibly diverse
community that we are very much proud to be a part of.

The empty lot has been an eyesore for many years and my husband and I have always looked forward to welcoming a building
that would fit well into our community.

However, we were astonished to learn about the size and density of the proposed building. When I imagine what it would be
like to be a tenant, it takes me back to the days of looking for a place to rent in San Francisco; My one unnegotiable
requirement was that I’d be able to park close enough to my apartment so I won’t have to walk several blocks in the dark to
get home. I fear that the proposed property will put me right back to those days., even if I now own my home. Without a
garage or a driveway wide enough for a car, we are forced to park on the street. We have been fortunate enough to be able to
park right in front of our house almost all the time. If the project goes without any adjustments and all 66 units are filled,
where will the 49 to 38 tenants park their cars? It is unrealistic to expect these tenants to solely rely on public transportation in
Berkeley. Having lived in Tokyo where the public transportation runs like clockwork and there are no safety concerns, I know
what reliable public transportation looks like. Unfortunately in Berkeley and in the Bay Area, taking public transportation
means doubling or tripling the travel time when compared to traveling in a car, and it is an easy choice to make when we are all
short on time. I've also been informed that our street does not qualify for permit parking, which is also disconcerting. I do not
want to go back to the days when I had to circle the blocks multiple times to find parking and end up walking several blocks to
my own home.

I also question the feasibility of filling 66 units with tenants that are willing to rent a unit without a designated parking space.
Why not consider a smaller density building that can accommodate parking for more of the tenants?

I welcome change and thrive on improvements. I just can't fathom how this proposed building is an improvement to the city
ot to our neighborhood. It will likely drive out the very people who made Berkeley unique and special.
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I urge the ZAB members to reconsider this proposal. Please help us preserve our neighborhood and community which I
believe is a representation of the desirable city that Berekely is and has become to the rest of the world.

Kazumi Taniguchi
1214 Kains Ave.
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 6 story bldg with no parking.....

From: Florenzo Van Hook <flokeyv@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 7:55 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Cc: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: 6 story bldg with no parking.....

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know
the content is safe.

A 6 story building with 66 unit and only 17 parking spaces is totally unreal thinking.

1. The home owners who will have the view from their yard turn into a 6 story building will suffer a gross violation and
no doubt lower the property value in the entire neighborhood. (AWFULL)

2. Would you accept or approve such a plan next to your home or in your neighborhood? (HELL NO)

3. Where do you think the occupants of this place is going to park? (ON THESE NARROW & ALREDY CONGESTED
STREETS)

4. How much more traffic will the neighborhood have on these narrow streets where you must pull to the side on order
to allow an on-coming car to pass? (LIKE A FREEWAY)

5. How can you claim to represent the neighborhood with such thinking? (NO WAY)

6. The 104 unit building across the street is as ridiculous and should not be allowed unless there is ample parking.
7. A 2 story bldg would be a lot and should not be allowed without ample parking.

8. PLEASE SHOW THE NEIGHBORHOOD THE CARE AND RESPECT WE DESERVE..........

THANKS FROM A CONCERNED RESIDENT.

F VAN HOOK
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: Neighbor Commets to ZAB for proposed construction at 1202 San Pablo Ave

From: gail kurtz <gaildkurtz@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 6:11 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: Neighbor Commets to ZAB for proposed construction at 1202 San Pablo Ave

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear ZAB and all concerned parties:

| live at 1232 Stannage Avenue, roughly two blocks away from the site at 1201 San Pablo Avenue. | am
extremely concerned about the current building plan, as | believe it will have significant negative impacts on
both the livability of this neighborhood and traffic safety in the area.

1. PARKING: There are not nearly enough parking spaces provided for at the proposed building site. We are
already suffering from inadequate street parking on the 1200 block of Stannage Avenue. It is often difficult to
find parking near our home and with each passing month it is getting worse. It will become exponentially more
difficult when the apartments at 1201 are filled and those residents need to look for street parking.

2. TRAFFIC SAFETY: Stannage Avenue is a thoroughfare for many cars bypassing congestion on San Pablo, as it
is the only nearby street without speed bumps. We are inundated with commuters who drive dangerously fast
and endanger the lives of the many seniors and children who live on the street, not to mention able-bodied
adults. Because Harrison Street dead ends at Stannage with no egress to the east, we will be hampered by
congestion and dangerously fast-moving cars if 1201 is constructed with its current occupancy levels.

3. NEIGHBOR IMPACTS: | am told that the neighbors living near the building site will lose privacy and light.
These considerations should be taken into account by what | hope is a humane and thoughtful planning board.
Because of the parking and traffic concerns, it makes sense to consider the nearby neighbors and reduce the
building size.

| STRONGLY URGE YOU TO REDUCE THE BUILDING SIZE AND INCREASE THE NUMBER OF PARKING SPACES.

Berkeley will no longer be a livable city if the city planners do not take into consideration the impacts on traffic
as all this building takes place. Many people are not able to rely only on bikes. Please reduce the size of this
building and also turn your attention to seriously-needed mas transportation options within the City of
Berkeley.

Thank you,

Gail Kurtz

1232 Stannage Avenue
Berkeley, CA 94706
510-220-8873
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

From: Richard Steckel <richard.steckel@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 5:02 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Berkeley Planning Board an Zoning Board of Berkeley

| am writing to express my grave concerns regarding the proposed 6 story 66 unit (!) building on the corner of Harrison
and San Pablo.

Traffic and Safety

e The project as proposed is simply too dense and the increased traffic and congestion it will cause poses serious
safety and wellbeing issues.
o The proposed parking garage exit onto Harrison with no outlet to the East will increase already high
levels of traffic on Kains and Stannage Ave.
o Kains has speedbumps which does aid in slowing traffic, however Stannage has no such speed bumps
and the result is cars frequently flying down the street well in excess of posted 25 miles/hr limit.
o Consider relocating the parking entrance/exit to San Pablo, a larger street equipped to deal with
increased traffic
o Currently residents park their cars on both sides of the street on Kains and Stannage - making these
narrow streets even more narrow and dangerous - so much so that it is unsafe for 2 cars to pass each
other. This has resulted in numerous scratched cars and knocked off mirrors from drivers doors of both
parked cars and those passing.
= Increasing the density in the neighborhood will only exacerbate these safety issues
o Both Kains and Stannage Ave are home to a number of children and pets who are at increased risk of
injury with increased traffic
e Proposed number of onsite parking is inadequate and the requirement that parking will be a separate cost for
residents of the proposed development will result in even more cars being parked on the already congested
streets - again with negative consequences to safety of property (parked cars) and people.

| strongly urge the Planning and Zoning boards to reconsider the span/scope of the development on 1201 San Pablo with
the safety and wellbeing of current neighborhood residents as well as any future residents in the development to
considerably limit the number of units and increase onsite parking - which should be assigned and part of the units, not
a separate cost.

Thank you for your consideration
Richard Steckel

1208 Stannage Ave
Berkeley 94706
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo Project

From: Christina Tunnah <christina.tunnah@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 12:28 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: RE: 1201-1205 San Pablo Project

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

To the ZAB Committee

| am a resident of Berkeley living in the 7th District at 1196 Kains Ave. | am writing to express my
deep concerns over the multi-unit project on the SE corner of San Pablo Avenue and Harrison streets
(1201-1205 San Pablo Avenue). | have attended previous zoning and permit meetings that relate to
this proposed project so my views have been shared with the City before and have further evolved as
I learn new information.

1. Building size: | absolutely embrace that there will be a new building in this empty lot but 6 stories is
an unprecedented size for this area. It simply doesn't fit in with the character of the

neighborhood. What sustainable materials, energy and other USGBC standards will be used? What
safety and pollution standards will be required during the construction to ensure our air quality

isn't impacted by chemicals, dust and noise?

2. Parking. The proposed parking is woefully inadequate for the number of units. As aspirational as it
is for the City of Berkeley to promote and support the use of public transportation, this is

naive. Unfortunately, the reality is people cleave to their cars. On the current tally of spots to units,
we're already in the negative. Add in the likelihood of dual occupancy of a unit, and the situation gets
more grim. Where do these cars park? | understand that a permit program has been discussed but it
does nothing to solve for the inevitable competition for overnight parking.

3. Public safety. The additional cars driving on these streets will impact pedestrian and resident
safety. Drivers already speed on Kains and the numbers of fast drivers will inevitably increase with
more drivers on the streets. There are seniors and children who live and play on these streets. | do
not have a driveway so | fear having to park streets away and haul my shopping on foot. | will not feel
safe leaving my car in an unknown neighborhood and walking at night to my home.

4. Air quality. | did not see a traffic and air quality impact study. Is one planned as a condition of
granting the permit? One that reflects usage and impact across all hours for the projected number of
cars? | am surprised that these reports are not a requirement of the green sustainable environmental
standards that a city like Berkeley professes to uphold.

5. Waste. | live next to a four unit apartment building and across from another apartment building.
When tenants move out, invariably there is trash, broken furniture and other detritus dumped on the
sidewalk in front of the creek. This invites others to do the same and it is a perpetual dumping ground.
This will become exacerbated with close to 170 units that this project plus the other apartment

1
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building on the SW corner of San Pablo and Harrison adding to the number of violators. The streets
are strewn with litter from non-resident car owners who park on Kains and dump their car trash and
fast food wrappers; this too will worsen with simply more residents and cars parked on the streets.

6. Quality of life and community wellbeing. Neighbors on the west side of 1200 Kains block will have
their sunlight egregiously impacted. As a community, what impacts them impacts the community's
overall wellbeing and sustainability. Consider further that there will be an expected high turnover in a
rent-only apartment building, so renters will have no skin in the community with little incentive to care
about trash, air pollution, or the neighbors' quality of life. The developers aren't local and so they too
have no skin in the game or incentive to preserve the neighborhood's character, sustainability and
wellbeing.

7. Home values. The project will have a negative impact on all of our home values, not just those
homes bordering the site due to the increased density, lack of parking and ratcheted up noise and
declining air quality. The developer will profit and benefit from the project without heed for the
externalities they create, yet the surrounding home owners will pay the price on all fronts.

This project is not what | would expect from the City of Berkeley and its mission to "promote an accessible, safe,
healthy, environmentally sound and culturally rich city". The current proposal fails on most of these counts and
| encourage more scrutiny on what we expect of the developer.

Sincerely

Christina Tunnah
1196 Kains Ave, Berekely, CA 94706
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: Project Proposal for 1201 San Pablo

From: Karen L. Gosling <karenlgosling@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 10:32 AM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: Project Proposal for 1201 San Pablo

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Dear City of Berkeley Folks,

I live on Kains Avenue and am very concerned about the proposed project for 1201 San Pablo. | understand that we need
affordable housing in Berkeley, but San Pablo is getting its share all up and down the street. This project is way too big for
the lot and this neighborhood, and there is another huge apartment complex going in across the street. My main concern
is traffic. We have seen a major uptick in traffic and parking since Whole Foods went in on Gilman. | fear that this project
will increase these factors dramatically and become unbearable for us living on Kains, Stannage and Harrison.

Please please please do not go ahead with this project and come up with proposals for tiny houses or something else that
is compatible with this neighborhood.

Thank you.

Sincereley,

Karen L. Gosling
1228 Kains Avenue
Berkeley
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo project

From: Leslie Barbazette <lesliebarbazette@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 8:52 AM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo project

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Hi,

| live at 1200 Stannage Ave, 2 blocks from the proposed project and I'm very concerned about the density of this project
and the traffic it will push down to stannage. | live on the corner and | do believe it will be a huge safety issues with
having a lot more cars coming down Harrison and stannage to loop back to gilman. Kains, is the closer street to go down,
but has speed bumps, so | think Stannage will be the preferred route which will make this small road very busy and
unsafe. The parking will also become a huge issue.

This project is causing the whole neighborhood a lot of stress due to how dense and tall the building is, the light privacy
reduction for the immediate neighbors is unfair.

| also understand that the lot is currently for sale and the owners are foreign investors. | would appreciate for the
planning commission to relook at the density of this project and how many parking spaces the building will provide and
adjust to a more reasonable amount that will impact the neighborhood less.

thank you for your consideration.

Leslie Barbazette
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

From: Jill Churchman <jill_churchman@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 8:03 AM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201 San Pablo proposed building

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know
the content is safe.

Greetings to Zab members,
I am a neighbor of the proposed 6 story building at 1201 that is being reviewed by your committee this week.

| live at the intersection of Harrison and Stannage. | see the site from my front window.

My concern is-
Parking and traffic.
The building needs more realistic parking. Enough said on that!

The exit from garage needs to be left-turn only, out of garage on Harrison, with BARRIER totally across Harrison to
prevent more traffic onto neighborhood streets.

In case you don’t know our neighborhood streets, Kains and Cornell have speed bumps, making Stannage the preferred
speedway to avoid San Pablo. AND Harrison is the easy exit from this neighborhood for the thieves that have plagued
our family neighborhood during the past 2 years-bikes, catalytic converters, cars, and in my case, the wheels off my 2
year old Honda!

This is a FAMILY neighborhood, not a speedway and not the candy store for newly minted thieves. And hopefully, not a
parking lot for 1201 SP!

Sincerely,

Jill Churchman
1141 Stannage Avenue

Sent from my iPhone
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo Proposal.

From: Margaret <margaretpritt@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Sunday, April 24, 2022 9:09 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo Proposal.

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know
the content is safe.

Members of ZAB,

As a resident homeowner on the block of Kains Avenue directly behind the proposed development | have serious
concerns about the impact that will be forced upon our neighborhood.

The City of Berkeley has already approved a 104 unit, 6-story, 44 parking space development at 1200 San Pablo. That
location is surrounded by commercial real estate. The location at 1201-1205 San Pablo should not be subject to the
same concessions granted to 1200 San Pablo SINCE IT DIRECTLY ABUTS SINGLE FAMILY HOUSES.

Approving both developments will add potentially 170 automobiles to the area, and only 61 parking spaces will be
provided. That leaves potentially 109 cars that will need overnight parking. (Are you going to allow the parking lots of
Dollar Tree & Whole Foods to be used as Overnight Parking for these developments? If not, why allow our streets to be
the Overnight Parking!)

Homeowners in our neighborhood bought houses based on the “good faith” of the City of Berkeley that any potential
development on San Pablo abutting our single-family zoned neighborhood would be limited to 4 stories.
We have all been faithfully paying our City and County taxes based on that “promise”.

Because of the increased traffic & related safety issues, excess parking difficulties, loss of sunlight & solar capabilities for
abutting houses, the quality of life and housing prices in this area will be negatively impacted. Every homeowner in the
area will suffer a direct monetary loss upon sale of their home.

This block of Kains Avenue has more than 20 children, 2 music teachers who teach students in their homes and already
have had speed bumps installed due to traffic that tries to circumnavigate San Pablo. The increased traffic from
potentially 100 autos driving & then seeking overnight parking will be detrimental to the health, safety, peace, comfort
& general welfare of the residents of our neighborhood.

This street is one of those where 2 cars have difficulty passing at the same time, and my car and others have been hit by
passing cars. | have had a car stolen from in front of my house and the neighbor across the street had her catalytic
converter stolen. We are already suffering tragic consequences of life in Berkeley, and don’t want our problems
compounded.

Sincerely,
Richard Pritt
1231 Kains
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: Supplemental comment re 1201-05 San Pablo

From: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, April 24,2022 7:23 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: Supplemental comment re 1201-05 San Pablo

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Hello -

| already sent in an email last week but | would like to add another point:

Please require the developer to relocate the parking garage door to San Pablo. San Pablo is the " transit corridor" after
all. Keeping it on Harrison will exacerbate the detrimental impact on the neighborhood for obvious reasons (noise &
traffic).

Sincerely,

Deirdre O'Regan

Stannage Ave
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: Building Proposal corner of San Pablo & Harrison, Berkeley/Heinz/Stannage
Neighborhood Group

From: Keeyla Meadows <keeylameadows@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, April 24, 2022 7:05 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: Building Proposal corner of San Pablo & Harrison, Berkeley/Heinz/Stannage Neighborhood Group

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Following our meeting today | would like your committee to take the following concerns into consideration:

1. In accordance with city guidelines that new construction to take into account and respond to safety and health needs

of neighborhoods.'300'ft radius

we propose:

* The garage door be placed on San Pablo and NOT Harrison

* Reduction of the building mass..4 to 5 stories with 5 to 10 foot set backs (Explore redesigning square footage of

residences to make this possible

* Traffic mitigation to direct traffic onto San Pablo and away from Kaines and Stannage.

* 28 Parking spaces

* Note that there are about 28 children living in the adjacent neighborhood. 4 music teachers that I'm aware of with a

steady flow daily of students adding additional children and vehicles parked on our streets.

I think it is very important and timely to have a building built on the empty corner lot.
We would like to feel that the building is compatible with a highly functional community as ours.
Thank you, Keeyla Meadows Stannage St. resident.
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo

From: Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, April 23,2022 9:03 AM

To: Gong, Sharon <SGong@cityofberkeley.info>

Cc: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>; Gerstein, Beth <BGerstein@cityofberkeley.info>;
dan.hayes@yahoo.com Hayes <dan.hayes@yahoo.com>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
<Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: Re: 1201-1205 San Pablo

That's interesting, Sharon. Why didn't USE PERMIT #05-10000029 stay with the property when Jim Hart sold it? And, if
it did, why is the base case for the proposed building so much greater?

On Fri, Apr 22, 2022 at 6:30 PM Gong, Sharon <SGong@cityofberkeley.info> wrote:

Hi Deidre, staff does not consider that aspect of the project for the permit review. We only require that the applicant is
also the owner or is authorized by the owner to obtain the permit. An approved land use permit would stay with the
property.

Sharon

From: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 6:25 PM

To: Gong, Sharon <SGong@cityofberkeley.info>

Cc: Gerstein, Beth <BGerstein@cityofberkeley.info>; Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>; dan.hayes@yahoo.com
Hayes <dan.hayes@yahoo.com>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content
is safe.

Hi Sharon, I’'m not sure what to do with this information so | have included Beth and the ZAB secretary as well, but the
above mentioned property is for sale and has been for almost a year. Is this pertinent information for the city as it

relates to approving the development proposal?

Thanks
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo

From: Gong, Sharon

Sent: Friday, April 22, 2022 6:30 PM

To: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>

Cc: Gerstein, Beth <BGerstein@cityofberkeley.info>; Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>; dan.hayes@yahoo.com
Hayes <dan.hayes@yahoo.com>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: RE: 1201-1205 San Pablo

Hi Deidre, staff does not consider that aspect of the project for the permit review. We only require that the applicant is
also the owner or is authorized by the owner to obtain the permit. An approved land use permit would stay with the
property.

Sharon

From: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 6:25 PM

To: Gong, Sharon <SGong@cityofberkeley.info>

Cc: Gerstein, Beth <BGerstein@cityofberkeley.info>; Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>; dan.hayes@yahoo.com
Hayes <dan.hayes@yahoo.com>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Hi Sharon, I’'m not sure what to do with this information so | have included Beth and the ZAB secretary as well, but the

above mentioned property is for sale and has been for almost a year. Is this pertinent information for the city as it

relates to approving the development proposal?

Thanks
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201 San Pablo Ave

From: Dei and Peter <dei.peter@prodigy.net>

Sent: Friday, April 22, 2022 2:41 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: 1201 San Pablo Ave

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

I live at 1123 Harrison Street and join my neighbors in asking consideration of the
development at 1201 San Pablo to include input from those living close to and most
affected by this project.

| refer you to the notes and recommendations made by our Councilmember, Rashi
Kesarwani , resulting from her recent neighborhood meeting with concerned citizens.

Doris laroli



ATTACHMENT 6 - ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD
Page 282 of 1441

Supplemental Item - 1201-05 San Pablo

ZAB 04-28-2022

Page 81 of 89

Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: high rise project san pablo ave and harrison street

From: jennifer holland <jennyholland@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Friday, April 22, 2022 1:15 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: high rise project san pablo ave and harrison street

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

hello, city of berkeley -

as a long time resident of this neighborhood, i join my fellow citizens in requesting that our concerns over the impact of

this development be given the weight they deserve.

traffic and safety is one huge issue, as is the impact on light and solar energy.

i know i shouldn't have to say this, but we believe that the city government's role is to protect and serve the citizens, and

that this is the covenant between city officials and the people they serve. in this case, it really looks like the covenant is

between the city and foreign investors. it just stinks.

for what it's worth, i am on the side of increasing housing supply. we really need it. and we need to be smart all around

about it. we also need to improve public transportation and not pretend that it's working the way it needs to.

jenny holland
1133 stannage ave
albany ca
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo Avenue project development

From: Diana Wood <wooddiana973@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 11:19 AM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>; Diana Wood <wooddiana973 @gmail.com>;
Linda Sikorski <ljsikorski@aol.com>; Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>; Jean Molesky-Poz
<moleskypoz@me.com>; ybozzini@earthlink.net

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo Avenue project development

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Hello,

| am a Berkeley homeowner whose life and property will be negatively affected
by the proposed 1201-1205 development on San Pablo Avenue.

It is difficult to understand why ZAB is donating its time, resources, and
Berkeley tax dollars to help a foreign direct investment company construct
housing units for affluent people when the company's property in listed
for sale.

Is it the mission of ZAB to donate taxpayer money to help foreign direct
investors sell their Berkele property holdings to harvest increased profits
through the cooperation of ZAB, in approving permits?

My strong recommendation is that ZAB 1) not upgrade permitting for any property developer whose property already is
listed for sale, 2) buy out the residential property of Yvette Bozzini whose home is located 8 feet from the project's
property line, and 3) not approve any development plans that would invalidate federal, state, and local climate change
policies, for example, by casting shadows over adjacent residential roof-top solar panels.

It is my firm conviction that ZAB should consider its clients to be Berkeley residents, not foreign direct property investors
selling housing to affluent customers. Doing so,
suggests a strong conflict of interest.

Sincerely,

Diana Wood

1139 Gilman Street
94706-2251
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo proposal neighbor comment re:traffic

From: Gabe and Terri <carnivalwine@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 11:44 AM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo proposal neighbor comment re:traffic

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Dear Zoning Board,

As immediate neighbors, we 100% support increased density, more affordable housing, and policies that support
environmentally sustainable transportation. We also understand that state laws are fixed.

However, we are very concerned about the traffic safety hazards that will result from the increased car flow from this
project without an structural redirection of cars driving in and out from the new building and surrounding blocks.

It should not take a lengthy and expensive traffic study to figure this out - we can all see it out our front doors. The way
our streets are set up, it’s literally impossible at most times to turn left onto San Pablo from Harrison. There are more
than 40 children on the adjoining blocks of Kains and Stannage who will be seriously endangered by more cars zooming
down our blocks to Gilman. Because Harrison is only 2 blocks long, the only ways out from this corner to the East or
South are down our two blocks with narrow streets full of kids on foot, bikes, and roller skates and elders with limited
mobility, not to mention dogs, cats, chickens, and turkeys.

As our neighbor pointed out, despite best laid plans to motivate increased use of other transit, it is simply unrealistic in
the foreseeable future to expect that someone paying $5000 for a 2-bedroom unit a mile away from BART will wait 30-
45 minutes for the 52 bus to run an errand. They will still have a car they park on the street if they don’t get one of the
very few garage stalls. Those without cars will be taking Uber/Lyft with the same traffic impacts.

Please don’t trade the life and health of our families for developer profits.
Please do not approve this proposal without requiring the city to install the following 3 safety features:

1) a physical barrier outside the Harrison parking garage door like the one outside Trader Joe's on Berkeley Way to force
cars to turn left out of the garage. If there is only a sign telling them to turn left, | guarantee that everyone heading
south or east will turn right anyway to avoid going several blocks around.

2) a light at Harrison and San Pablo so cars can turn left and pedestrians/bikes can cross safely

3) at both Stannage and Kains, north of Gilman, install the concrete barriers accessible only to bikes and emergency
vehicles like on Ashby near Telegraph.
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Thank you for your consideration.



Gabriel Winer
1112 Harrison St, Berkeley, CA 94706
510-388-7324

Sent from Gmail Mobile
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo

From: Deirdre O'Regan <dedeoregan@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 6:25 PM

To: Gong, Sharon <SGong@cityofberkeley.info>

Cc: Gerstein, Beth <BGerstein@cityofberkeley.info>; Mary Wyand <marytwyand@gmail.com>; dan.hayes@yahoo.com
Hayes <dan.hayes@yahoo.com>; Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Hi Sharon, I’'m not sure what to do with this information so | have included Beth and the ZAB secretary as well, but the

above mentioned property is for sale and has been for almost a year. s this pertinent information for the city as it

relates to approving the development proposal?

Thanks
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201 San Pablo Project Concerns

From: Hillary Curtis <hlclandesign@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 21,2022 7:35 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Cc: Kesarwani, Rashi <RKesarwani@cityofberkeley.info>

Subject: 1201 San Pablo Project Concerns

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Greetings Berkeley Zoning Board-

As longtime residents of the Berkeley neighborhood surrounding the proposed project at
1201 San Pablo, we need you to hear some major concerns we have about it. Our home is
on the block of Stannage between Harrison and Gilman.

For many years now, our block of Stannage Ave. has been negatively impacted by the cars
driving too fast when trying to bypass traffic on San Pablo Ave, as well as trying to avoid the
speed bumps on Kains Ave. We have two children and it is unsafe to let them play outside
because of this. We also do not feel safe with them walking or biking streets in the
neighborhood because of the speeding cars using our block as a bypass. The planned
building at 1201 San Pablo is undoubtedly going to worsen traffic issues in our
neighborhood, and we urge you to take the necessary steps to correct this issue.

That said, we wholeheartedly agree that increased housing is a necessity in Berkeley, and
we would welcome a well-planned, low-impact, ecologically intelligent building with
multiple housing units and adequate parking on this particular empty lot, especially one
with rental units which are affordable for the average worker.

We also want you to know that we second all of the other concerns that neighbors have
been writing to you about. We have been meeting and discussing the impacts this project
will have on our neighborhood, and they are mostly negative. We are aware of the letters of
our neighbors, and rather than rehash all of the same comments here in my letter, please
just know that we echo all of them.

Zoning board members, we know you are aware of the power you wield in shaping our city.
As such, we urge you to consider very carefully your decisions on this project, and how
they will impact the future of existing Berkeley residents in this small, diverse neighborhood.
You probably believe, as we do, that the needs of the citizens who have been living here and
paying city taxes should take precedence over the desires of outside investment groups to
make money off of our neighborhood.

The investment group applying for a permit for the building at 1201 San Pablo is not

interested in bettering the city, their interest is likely just the amount of revenue they can

gain from it, and it will be off the backs of the people who currently live around this project.

Once it is approved and built, the investment group will be gone, and this neighborhood

will be left to suffer the effects of this building forever - congestion, pollution, noise, lack of
1
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sunlight, decreased property values, decreased safety, lack of adequate parking, etc. etc.
This outcome is irreversible once they get approval for their investment project and build it
such as it is currently proposed. Let this awareness shape your decision on this project
(and all of the similarly oversized projects being proposed in Berkeley).

There are many people and families living their lives in this neighborhood who do not want
this project to be built as it is currently planned. We understand that it meets currently
accepted planning and zoning guidelines, but the project as it currently stands will still
have a grave, negative impact on our neighborhood and reduce the quality of living for us.

The main needs we have as a neighborhood are:

1) a lower building profile

2) increased setbacks from property lines adjacent to neighbors, and

3) adequate parking within the building envelope to accommodate the cars for all of the
rental units.

As much as you'd hope that not providing adequate parking inside a building will
"incentivize" people to not own cars, we all know that it just doesn't really work that way,
and that new residents mostly own cars anyway. Thus, parking becomes a major issue and
congested streets then plague the existing neighborhoods where these extra large buildings
are constructed.

We feel our needs as existing residents should be more important to the City of Berkeley
than those of an outside investor. Think of us, rather than profits for investors, as you
make your final decisions on the project at 1201 San Pablo.

Thank you,
Hillary Curtis and Brian Fenske
1231 Stannage Ave.
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Jacob, Melinda

From: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB)
Subject: FW: 1201-1205 San Pablo.

From: Margaret <margaretpritt@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2022 8:20 PM

To: Zoning Adjustments Board (ZAB) <Planningzab@cityofberkeley.info>
Subject: 1201-1205 San Pablo.

WARNING: This is not a City of Berkeley email. Do not click links or attachments unless you trust the sender and know
the content is safe.

Hi,

I would like to know how a specific calculation was obtained in the July 13, 2021 Transportation Assessment Report
submitted for the 1201-1205 San Pablo Avenue
#ZP2021-0070

On page 2, bullet item #2 Project Trip Generation... Paragraph 2 states they reduce the trip generation by 37% to
account for non-automobile trips. How did they derive that %?

They state 57% from ACS study versus 87% for the US as a whole. How did they use these 2 numbers to derive the 37%
reduction?

Margaret Pritt
1231 Kains Avenue

Sent from my iPhone
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>> C. KAHN: THIS HAS APPROVED AND CAN BE A APPEALED TO COUNCIL.
IT HAS TO BE WITHIN TWO WEEKS OF THE CLERICAL ENTRY OF AT
APPROVAL. OKAY. WITH THAT, WE SHOULD PROCEED WITH 1201-1205 SAN
PABLO AVENUE. THIS IS A PROJECT PREVIEW WHICH MEANS THAT WE'LL
BE MAKING -- ONLY BE MAKING ADVISORY CAN COMMENTS TONIGHT, NOT
TAKING A VOTE. SAMANTHA, COULD YOU -- COULD YOU EXPLAIN -- IS
THIS PROJECT PREVIEW A REQUIREMENT ON CERTAIN PROJECTS OR IS IT
JUST RECOMMENDED? I KNOW SOMETIMES WE SEE THESE AND SOMETIMES WE
DON'T. A POINT OF INFORMATION.

>> I'M GOING TO LET SHARON TAKE THAT. IT'S NOT REQUIRED, BUT I
THINK WE END UP WITH A BETTER PROJECT.

>> D. SANDERSON: I THINK WE'VE KIND OF VARIED OVER TIME. FOR A
WHILE THERE WE WERE ASKING PLANNERS TO BRING THEM TO THE ZAB
PREVIEWS WHENEVER POSSIBLE AND WITH SB 330 AND LIMITS ON THE
MEETING. A PUBLIC MEETING IN PLACE OF WE WERE STARTING TO LOOK
AT PREVIEWS AS MANY SOMETHING THAT COULD BE OMITTED TO SAVE THE
NUMBER OF MEETINGS TO PUT A PROJECT THROUGH. IN THIS CASE, AS
SAMANTHA SATID, IT MAKES FOR A BETTER PROJECT AND GIVES THE ZAB A
CHANCE TO COMMENT ON PROJECTS EARLY ON. AND THEN WHEN IT COMES
BACK FOR DECISION, ZAB IS FAMILIAR WITH THE PROJECT. IT DOES
MAKE FOR A BETTER PROJECT. IN THIS CASE, WE HAVE A FEW MEETINGS
TO SPARE BECAUSE IT'S A VACANT LOT. THERE IS NO DEMO REFERRAL.
WE OPTED TO GO FOR A PREVIEW HERE.

>> C. KAHN: GIVEN SINCE EVERYTHING IS COMING OUR WAY, SB-330
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PROTECTED THAT. I ALSO SERVE ON DESIGN REVIEW AND WE ONLY GET SO
MANY BITES AT THE APPLE TOO, AND IT'S TAKING AWAY ANOTHER
OPPORTUNITY FOR THE DESIGN REVIEW. I'M NOT SURE IT'S ALWAYS THE
BEST IDEA. BECAUSE YOU KNOW, IF WE HAVE THE HEARINGS AVAILABLE,
WE CAN ALWAYS ASK SOMEONE TO COME BACK. THANKS FOR THE
CLARIFICATION. ALL RIGHT. WITH THAT, LET US PROCEED WITH YOUR
PRESENTATION OF THE CURRENT PROJECT. IT IS STANDARD FOR STAFFEF TO
DESCRIBE THE PROJECT IN A PROJECT PREVIEW, I BELIEVE.

>> GOOD AFTERNOON, BOARD MEMBERS. THIS IS A PROJECT PREVIEW FOR
USE PERMIT ZzZP2021 AT SAN PABLO AFTER TO MERGE TWO LOTS INTO ONE
AND CONSTRUCT A SIX STOREY MIXED USE BUILDING WITH A CITY BONUS
ON THE VACANT LOT. THE PROJECT SITE IS LOCATED ON THE SOUTHEAST
CORNER OF INTERSECTION OF SAN PABLO AVENUE HARRISON STREET
WITHIN THE GILMAN AND SAN PABLO DESIGNATED NODE. FOR CONTEXT TO
THE SITES NORTH IS AN AUTO REPAIR SHOP. TO THE EAST IS THE R-2
RESTRICTED TWO-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT. TO THE SOUTH IS A
MULTI-FAMILY DWELLING AND TO THE WEST ARE AN EXISTING TATTOO
PARLOR. ALSO ON THAT SITE IN NOVEMBER OF 2020, WE PROVED A
PROJECT FOR 104 UNITS MIXED-USE BUILDING. AND THAT PROJECT

IS -- HASN'T COME BACK FOR BUILDING PERMITS YET, BUT WE'RE
WAITING FOR THAT. THE PROJECT MERGED TWO LOTS INTO ONE AND
REQUEST TO USE PERMITS TO CONSTRUCT A SIX-STOREY MIXED USE
BUILDING WITH MAIN COMPONENTS INCLUDING 66 DWELLING UNITS WITH

22 STUDIOS, 34 ONE-BEDROOM UNITS AND 10 TWO BEDROOM UNITS AND 76
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BEDROOMS IN TOTAL. IT IS OFFERING FIVE VERY LOW-INCOME UNITS. IT
HAS 1,724 FEET OF GROUND FOR COMMERCIAL SPACE. 2,500 SQUARE FEET
OF MIXED USE SPACE. INCLUDING A 6TH FLOOR ROOF DECK. IT HAS
GROUND LEVEL GARAGE WITH 17 TO 28 VEHICLE PARKING SPACES THAT
VARIATION IS DUE TO LEAVING OPEN OPTION FOR THE APPLICANT TO
DETERMINE PARKING SPACES AND LIFTS BASED UPON FINANCIAL
CONDITIONS AND THEY WOULD BE DECIDING THAT PRIOR APPLICATION FOR
BUILDING PERMITS. THE AMOUNT OF PARKING OFFERED IS WITHIN THE
RANGE OF MINIMUM AND MAXIMUM STANDARDS FOR THE SITE. AND FINALLY
A 64-SPACE BIKE ROOM. THE PROJECT QUALIFIES FOR A STATE DENSITY
BONUS BY PROVIDING FIVE LOW-INCOME UNITS FOR 42.5 PERCENT BONUS
OR 17 BONUS UNITS AND ADD 16 OUT OF 17 UNITS TO THE 50-UNIT BASE
PROJECT FOR A TOTAL OF 66 UNITS. PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS, THE
PROJECT REQUESTS A CONCESSION TO ELIMINATE THE COST OF PROVIDING
AN ADDITIONAL OCCUPYING ROOF DECK AND REQUEST WAIVERS FOR F.A.R.
AND HEIGHT. THERE HAS BEEN A LOT OF DISCUSSION ON AHA COMPLIANCE
TONIGHT. THIS PROJECT ALSO IS ELIGIBLE FOR APPROVAL ACCORDING TO
THE STATE ACCOUNTABILITY HOUSING ACT. BECAUSE THE PROJECT IS
COMPLIANT WITH ALL OBJECTIVE PLAN AND ZONING STANDARDS, IT CAN'T
BE DENIED UNLESS FINDINGS FOR SPECIFIC ADVERSE IMPACT CAN BE
MADE. FINALLY THE PROJECT IS ELIGIBLE FOR SB-330 STREAMLINED
REVIEW AND THIS MEETING IS THE FIRST PUBLIC HEARING OUT OF THE
FIVE MEETINGS THAT THE CITY CAN HOLD FOR REVIEW AND DECISION ON

PROJECT. IT'S SCHEDULED FOR THE SECOND PUBLIC MEETING BEFORE THE
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DESIGN REVIEW COMMITTEE FOR PRELIMINARY DESIGN REVIEW ON JANUARY
20TH IN 2022. TONIGHT STAFF REQUESTS THAT THE ZAB PROVIDE
ADVISORY COMMENTS AND DIRECTION REGARDING BUILDING DESIGN AND
COMPATIBILITY WITH THE NEIGHBORHOOD AND THE PROPOSED WAIVERS OF
DEVELOPMENT STANDARDS. STAFF ALSO REQUESTS THAT ZAB PROVIDES
COMMENTS PROVIDING ADDITIONAL ISSUES THAT THE NEXT STAFF REPORT
SHOULD ADDRESS. I CAN TAKE ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE PROJECT.

>> C. KAHN: ANY QUESTIONS FOR SHARON? KIMBERLY.

>> SHARON, I WANTED TO CLARIFY WHAT A DISTRICT NODE WOULD BE FOR
US IN THE PUBLIC.

>> IN THE WEST BERKELEY PLAN, THERE ARE DESIGNATED NODES. THERE
ARE CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS OR STANDARDS THAT ARE SPECIFIC TO NODES
THAT HAVE TO DO WITH ACTIVITY ON THE STREET LEVEL, TRANSPARENCY
OF THE GLAZING THAT'S ON THE GROUND LEVEL. IT'S TO PROMOTE
STREET LEVEL ACTIVITY IN THE AREA. THIS IS THE GILMAN AND SAN
PABLO NODE.

>> THANK YOU SO MUCH.

>> C. KAHN: MICHAEL.

>> M. THOMPSON: JUST THAT YOU GUYS -- I'M HAVING STRANGE THINGS
GOING ON WITH MY MIC. CAN YOU HEAR ME OKAY?

>> C. KAHN: PRETTY WELL.

>> M. THOMPSON: SORRY ABOUT THAT. JUST A QUICK QUESTION ON THE
BONUS. OR THE FIVE VERY LOW INCOME UNITS, THAT 10%, IS THAT A

REQUIREMENT? LIKE DOES IT HAVE TO BE THAT MANY UNITS IN ORDER TO
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GET THE ADDITIONAL 17 IS MY QUESTION.

>> NUMBER OR THE PERCENTAGE OF BONUS UNITS IS BASED ON HOW MANY
THE BELOW MARKET-RATE UNITS THAT HE PROVIDE IN THE PROJECT.
THERE ARE DIFFERENT NUMBERS ACCORDING TO WHAT TYPE OF BMR UNIT
YOU ARE PROVIDING. THOSE PROJECTS PROVIDE, YOU KNOW, VERY
LOW-INCOME UNITS BECAUSE IT SEEMS TO BE FINANCIALLY THE MOST
BENEFICIAL TO PROJECTS. YOU GET THE MOST BANG FOR YOUR BUCK. IF
THIS CASE, THE FIVE VERY LOW-INCOME UNITS GET 32.5%. A LOT OF
PROJECTS WILL DO 11% AND GET THE MAXIMUM -- THINK POINT, IT'S
NOT THE MAXIMUM, 35% BONUS. NOW YOU CAN GET IF YOU PROVIDE 15%
YOU CAN GET 50% BONUS UNITS. IT VARIES BY LEVEL BUT THERE ARE
MINIMUMS THAT YOU HAVE TO PROVIDE IN ORDER TO QUALIFY FOR STATE
TENANCY BONUS AND THIS IS ABOVE THAT.

>> THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: OKAY. I DON'T SEE ANY MORE COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS
FROM THIS COMMISSION. SO I'LL OFFER THE APPLICANT AN OPPORTUNITY
TO PRESENT.

>> I'LL BE SPEAKING ON BEHALF OF PROJECT TEAM. CAN YOU PROMOTE
ISATIAH IF HE'S HERE IN CASE HE WANTS TO CHIME IN.

>> C. KAHN: ISATAH, I'LL BRING HIM IN AND THERE IS DAVID.

>> 1 SEE HIM.

>> ALL RIGHT. THANK YOU, SHARON FOR PROVIDING PROJECT INTRO. I'M
ERIC TAM AND I HAVE CY -- WE WILL PRESENT OUR PROJECT TONIGHT.

THE PROJECT IS LOCATED INTERSECTION OF HARRISON STREET AND SAN
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PABLO AVENUE. HERE IS A PROJECT SEEN FROM VARIOUS POINTS ALONG
SAN PABILO.

>> C. KAHN: THERE IS A LAG.

>> OKAY. THIS IS OUR PROJECT, A SIX-STOREY BUILDING WITH 66
APARTMENTS, 2,514 FEET. 21,000 GROUND FLOOR SPACE AND UP TO 28
CARS. SO, HERE IS THE GROUND FLOOR. WE HOPE THAT THE CORNER
COMMERCIAL SPACE WOULD BE TAKEN UP BY A CAFE, RESTAURANT OR
OTHER ACTIVE USE. THE OWNERSHIP TEAM HASN'T DECIDED TO USE
PARKLET MACHINES IN THE GARAGE. THE RANGE IS 17 SPACES OR 28 IF
WE USE THE PARKLET. THERE IS A 500 SETBACK LONG THE EAST WHICH
IS ON THE TOP OF THE PAGE. IT WILL ADDRESS HOW MANY DELIVERIES.
THE UNIT STARTED AT THE PODIUM LEVEL. THERE IS A MIX OF STUDIOS,
ONE BEDROOMS AND TWO BEDROOMS AS SHOWN BY DIFFERENT COVERS. THIS
HAS THE GARDEN. THIS PROJECT BEGINS A SETBACK AT THIS LEVEL
GOING FROM 5 FEET 10 FEET ALONG THE HE'S AND ALONG THE SOUTH IT
GOES FROM ZERO FEET TO 10 FEET. LEVELS THREE AND FOUR ARE THE
SAME AS THE PREVIOUS PLAN AT THE PODIUM LEVEL BUT AT LEVEL 5 IT
BECOMES A SETBACK AND WE PULL THE ENTIRE BUILDING TO 32 FEET
BACK FROM THE PROPERTY LINE. LEVEL 6, ANOTHER ROW IS REMOVED SO
ALL THE UNITS AT THIS LEVEL ARE 47 FEET BACK FROM THE EASTERN
PROPERTY LINE. THIS PROJECT WILL HAVE SHADOW IMPACTS. MOST OF
THE SHADOWS WILL BE CAST DURING THE EARLY HOURS OF THE DAY OR
RIGHT BEFORE IS SET. WE'VE TRIED TO BE GOOD NEIGHBORS AND WITH

THE DESIGN BY STEPPING THE BUILDING BACK SIGNIFICANTLY AT EACH
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FLOOR. WITH EACH FLOOR PROJECTS WE TRY TO STRIKE THE BALANCE OF
GETTING THE HIGHER DENSITIES THAT WE NEED TO HELP THE HOUSING
SHORTAGE. ELEVATIONS, WE PRO MOST EARTHY TONES. A LARGE LOBBY
CREATE VIBRANT STREETS. IN THIS VIEW, BEING SEE SETBACKS THAT WE
DESIGN TO HELP SMOOTH THE TRANSITION FROM HIGH DENSITY ALONG SAN
PABLO TO LOW DENSITIES ALONG THE EAST. DETAILS SUCH AS CORNICES
HELP INCREASE THE SHADOW PLAY AND CAP THE BUILDING. WE HOPE THAT
PLANTING TREES ALONG THE EAST AS YOU CAN SEE HERE WILL PROVIDE A
SOFTER BUFFER BETWEEN OUR PROJECT AND OUR NEIGHBORS. AND HERE IS
A BUILDING IN A LARGER CONTEXT WITH 1200 SAN PABLO ACROSS THE
STREET. IT'S ANOTHER APPROVED MIXED USE BUILDING. HERE IS THE
CURRENT STREETSCAPE. YOU CAN SEE THE LARGE TREES ALONG THE
STREETS REALLY PROVIDE SOME BUFFERING OF THE BUILDING THROUGH
THE -- FROM VARIOUS VIEWPOINT. HERE IS OUR BUILDING IN SECTION
WHICH HIGHLIGHTS OUR SETBACKS AT VARIOUS PORTIONS OF OUR
BUILDING. OUR WINDOWS ARE DESIGNED WITH RECESSES AND SEALS THAT
CREATE DEPTH AND SHADOW PLAY. ONCE AGAIN, WE HAVE A SIMPLE BUT
WARM AND TIMELESS MATERIAL PALLET. LANDSCAPE WISE AT THE GROUND
FLOOR, DETAILS SUCH AS PAVING ALONG THE CURB AND PLANNING STRIPS
HELP TO HAVE SOFTER STREETS. WE HAVE A COMMON GARDEN SET BACK
FROM THE NEIGHBORS DUE TO THE BUFFER. SAME DETATILS PRESENT ON
THE ROOF LEVEL. IT PREVENTS RESIDENTS FROM GETTING TOO CLOSE TO
THE EDGE AND HELPS FOR PRIVACY FOR THE NEIGHBORS. HERE IS AN

ADDITIONAL VIEW SHOWING VARIOUS SECTIONS THROUGHOUT THE PROJECT
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AT THE STREET AND PODIUM AS WELL AS -- THE PALLET. THIS SHOWS
THE STEPS ALONG HARRISON AND TRANSITION HIGH DENSITY ALONG SAN
PABLO TO A LOWER DENSITY. ANOTHER VIEW SHOWING THE BUILDING FROM
ACROSS THE STREET AT SUNSET. THAT'S OUR PRESENTATION. WE'RE OPEN
TO ANY QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS THAT YOU MAY HAVE ABOUT OUR
PROJECT.

>> C. KAHN: I THINK I WOULD LIKE TO -- LET'S OPEN IT UP TO
QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMISSION. IGOR.

>> I. TREGUB: THANK YOU. I HAVE ONE QUESTION FOR THE APPLICANT
AND MAYBE STAFF CAN CHIME IN AS WELL. I WAS TRYING TO UNDERSTAND
WHAT YOU ARE -- HOW ARE YOU INTENDING TO RECONFIGURE PARKING
BETWEEN MINIMUM AND MAXIMUM? IS IT BASED ON DEMAND? IF NOT ALL
THE SPOTS TO BE FILLED, ARE YOU LOOKING AT OTHER OPPORTUNITIES
MAYBE TO USE THAT SPACE IN A DIFFERENT WAY? I'M CURIOUS ABOUT EV
CHARGING INFRASTRUCTURE THAT YOU ARE INTENDING WITHIN THE
PARKING THAT YOU ARE PROPOSING. MY OTHER QUESTION WAS, IF THE
STAFF REPORT -- IN THE STAFF REPORT MENTIONED TF A DENSER
PROJECT WAS APPROVED ON —-- APPROVED ON THIS PARCEL, COULD YOU
TALK ABOUT JUST THE THINKING BEHIND WHAT WAS APPROVED THEN
EVOLVED INTO THIS DESIGN.

>> SO, I'LL GO DOWN THROUGH EACH OF YOUR QUESTIONS AND THANK YOU
FOR ASKING THEM. REGARDING THE RECONFIGURATION OF THE MINIMUMS
AND MAXIMUMS, I BELIEVE WHEN WE FIRST SUBMITTED THIS, I DON'T

REMEMBER THE EXACT DATE BUT I THINK IT WAS STILL IN THE WORKS OR
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NOT SET YET. THESE PARKING REQUIREMENTS ARE BASED OFF OF LEASING
AND THE OWNERSHIP TEAM IS STILL STUDYING IT. THAT'S WHY WE HAVE
THE OPTION RIGHT NOW THAT WE HAVEN'T DECIDED TO USE PARKING
STACKERS OR NOT. PARKING IS STILL KIND OF A CONSIDERATION.
INTEREST IS A MINIMUM REQUIRED FOR GROUND FLOOR COMMERCIAL.
THROUGH ZONING. SO, WE -- IT'S SOMETHING THAT WE'LL EXPLORE
DEFINITELY. I THINK IT'S A CONCERN. THE PROJECT TEAM UNDERSTANDS
THAT IT'S A WASTE TO HAVE UNDER-UTILIZED PARKING AND HAVE THE
SPACE BE VACANT. THAT'S SOMETHING THAT WE'LL CONTINUE TO STUDY
AND EVALUATE. REGARDING EV INFRASTRUCTURE, OUR PROJECT DOES SAY
THERE WILL BE 20% OF THE PROPOSED PARKING THAT IS ULTIMATELY
GOING TO BE TITLED WILL BE EV READY AND THE REST WILL HAVE
[INDISCERNIBLE] WE'LL HAVE THE CIRCUITS READY IF I AM CORRECT ON
THAT, SHARON, SORRY I'M ALWAYS DICEY ON THE EXACT DETAILS. THEN
REGARDING THE PREVIOUSLY APPROVED PROJECT, I'M NOT AS FAMILIAR,
BUT I THINK WE'RE PROVIDING A DENSER PROJECT THAN PREVIOUSLY
APPROVED. MAYBE ISATIAH CAN CHIME IN ON THAT.

>> I WOULD MENTION THIS ISN'T RELATED TO THE OLDER PROJECT. IT'S
NEW OWNERSHIP AND NEW PROJECT SPONSOR AND A FRESH LOOK AT THE
PROJECT. AGAIN, NO RELATION TO THAT PREVIOUS PROJECT.

>> I. TREGUB: THANK YOU SO MUCH.

>> C. KAHN: ANY OTHER QUESTIONS FROM THIS GROUP? OKAY. DEBBIE.
>> D. SANDERSON: I KNOW IT'S PROBABLY IN HERE, BUT I CAN'T MIND

IT. CAN YOU TELL ME WHAT THE AVERAGE UNIT SIZE IS FOR YOUR
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STUDIOS, ONE BEDROOMS AND TWO-BEDROOMS?

>> HOLD ON A SECOND AND LET ME -- I HAVE TO PULL UP A

SEPARATE --

>> D. SANDERSON: I KEEP LOOK ON THIS SHEET.

>> IN OUR PLANS, WE DON'T BREAK OUT THE AVERAGES FOR EACH UNIT
SIZE. WE HAVE ACCUMULATIVE AVERAGE ON THE DENSITY BONUS SHEET
BUT THAT IS INCLUSIVE OF ALL RESIDENTIAL AREAS. IT'S NOT THE
MOST ACCURATE REFLECTION OF UNIT SIZES. BUT I HAVE ONE
INTERNALLY SAVED THAT WE -- THAT WE COULD -- IF YOU GIVE ME A
MINUTE.

>> T CAN SPEAK TO THE ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING CONDITION THAT
WE HAVE. IT IS AT LEAST 20% OF THE PARKING SPACES FOR
RESIDENTIAL SHALING EV CHARGER READY. RACE WAY WIRING CAN AND
POWER TO ALLOW FOR PUBLIC CHARGING SYSTEM AND AT LEAST 80% OF
THE PROJECT PARKING FOR RESIDENTIAL SHALL BE EV SPACES RACEWAY
EQUIPPED FOR A RACEWAY IN A CONCEALED AREA AND A SUB PANEL.

>> WHAT'S THE DIFFERENCE? WHAT'S THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN THOSE
TWO CATEGORIES?

>> I THINK THE 20% IS YOU CAN PLUG IT IN. AND ACTUALLY USE THEM.
THE 80% IS WE CAN QUIPPED WITH A RACE WAY READY FOR INSTALLATION
OF CHARGING STATIONS.

>> THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: THANK YOU FOR CLARIFYING.

>> IT'S CHANGING TOO.
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>> C. KAHN: --

>> I PULLED UP THE SHEET FOR DEBORAH. OUR SMALL STUDIOS ARE 360
SQUARE FEET AND THEY GO UP TO 4020. THEY HAVE A JUNIOR BEDROOM.
OUR ONE BEDROOMS ARE BETWEEN 528 AND 543 SQUARE FEET AND TWO
BEDROOMS 828 SQUARE FEET.

>> THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: CARRIE.

>> C. OLSON: I WAS ON DESIGN REVIEW FOR THE LAST PROJECT
APPROVED ON THIS SITE AND I COULDN'T BE HAPPIER TO SEE A NEW
PROJECT. THAT SAID, THERE ARE THINGS I'M GOING TO BE WATCHING
OUT FOR. THE REASON THERE IS THE DIFFERENCE ON THE ELECTRIC IS
BECAUSE BACK WHEN PARKING WAS REQUIRED, WE HEARD FROM A LOT OF
DEVELOPERS WHO WERE WORRIED THEY WOULDN'T BE SUPPLYING ENOUGH
ELECTRIC POWER TO EVENTUALLY COMPLY WITH THE NEED FOR HAVING AN
ALL ELECTRIC FLEET INSIDE THE GARAGE. WE'RE —-- WE ASKED AT THE
TIME THAT DEVELOPERS WOULD PLEASE CONSIDER THIS. AND I STILL
WANT -- I WOULD ASK THAT YOU CONSIDER THIS FOR ALL OF YOUR PARK
SPACES. IRE NOT GOING TO HAVE THAT MANY. BUT YOU DON'T WANT ANY
OF YOUR TENANTS, YOUR PAYING TENANTS WHETHER THEY'RE COMMERCIAL
OR RESIDENTIAL TO NOT BE AIL TO PARK YOUR VEHICLE BECAUSE THEY
CAN'T PARK IT. PROVIDING 110 FOR NOW IS FINE BUT EVENTUALLY
THEY'LL HAVE TO HAVE A FAST CHARGER. THE OTHER THINGS I WILL BE
LOOKING FOR, ONE IS NOT AT ALL YOUR PROBLEM, BUT IT IS STAFF'S

PROBLEM. WE NEED TO HAVE PREFERRED PARKING IN THIS NEIGHBORHOOD.
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IF THE STAFF COULD START LOOKING INTO HOW THAT COULD HAPPEN,
THAT WOULD BE TERRIFIC BECAUSE I THINK THAT WILL TAKE AWAY MOST
ISSUES. I'M SURPRISED WE DON'T HAVE A HUGE CROWD BECAUSE WE HAD
A HUGE CROWD WHEN THE FIRST PROJECT CAME ALONG FOR THIS SITE.
AND THEIR CONCERN WAS PARKING BACK THEN TOO BUT IT ALSO WAS LOSS
OF LIGHT. THIS PROJECT STEPS DOWN. IT'S A BONUS. AND I HAVEN'T
GONE OVER YOUR PLANTING LIST IN DETAIL, BUT I WILL SAY IN WHEN
THE TIME COMES TO COME TO ZAB FOR A YES VOTE, WE'LL BE LOOKING
FOR NATIVE PLANTS. THIS IS ALSO MORE OF A STAFF PROBLEM THAN
YOUR PROBLEM, BUT WE'LL BE LOOKING FOR SOME BIRD-SAFE SOLUTION
FOR THE WINDOWS PARTICULARLY ON THE WEST AND THE EAST SIDE OF
THE BUILDING. THAT'S ALL I HAVE.

>> C. KAHN: THANKS, CARRIE. I WANT TO HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC, SO
I'M GOING TO GO AHEAD AND WE CAN COME BACK AND MAKE OTHER
ADVISORY COMMENTS. LET'S MOVE TO THAT. SO FOR ATTENDEES, FOR THE
PUBLIC TO SPEAK ON THIS PROJECT, THIS IS YOUR BIG CHANCE. I ONLY
SEE ONE PERSON WITH THEIR HAND RAISED -- TWO, THREE. CHRISTINA,
D. HAYES AND MATTHEW HARDY. ANYONE ELSE WISH TO SPEAK ON THIS
PROPOSED PROJECT TONIGHT? FROM THE -- FROM MARY, ANYONE ELSE?
OKAY. SO CHRISTINA, D. HAYES, LIBBY BLACK, MATTHEW HARDY AND
MARY. SINCE IT'S JUST THE FIVE OF YOU, I'LL GIVE YOU EACH YOUR
FULL TWO MINUTES. WE APPRECIATE IT WHEN YOU'RE BRIEF. I'LL TAKE
YOU IN ORDER. CHRISTINA, IRE RECOGNIZED.

>> HI, THANK YOU. I -- I LIVE AROUND THE CORNER ON KAINS AVENUE
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AND HARRISON. AND I'VE SEEN THE PROJECT REVIEWS FOR THE OTHER
PROPERTY MENTIONED ON THE OTHER SIDE OF SAN PABLO AS WELL AND
THE SAME CONCERN IS FOR THIS PROJECT THAT'S THE CONCERN AROUND
PARKING THAT HAS BEEN SOMEWHAT ALREADY EXPRESSED. I ALREADY
STRUGGLE WITH TRYING TO FIND PARKING IN FRONT OF MY OWN HOME
CURRENTLY. I JUST AM STRUGGLING TO UNDERSTAND HOW A 66-UNIT
BUILDING WITH ONLY 17 TO 28 PARKING SPACES WILL BE SUFFICIENT.
WHILE I THINK WE ARE HAPPY TO APPLAUD OR GRANT THAT THESE PEOPLE
ARE GOING TO TAKE PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION, IT'S MORE OF A REALITY
CHECK TO APPRECIATE THERE WILL BE MORE CARS THAN WHAT IS
ACCOMMODATED FOR IN -- IN THIS BUILDING. IT'S A SAFETY ISSUE. IF
I CAN'T PARK HERE, I HAVE TO PARK SEVERAL BLOCKS AWAY. IT
INSIGHTS MORE CAR BREAK-INS. WE HAVE ENOUGH CRIME. THIS IS ONLY
GOING TO INCREASE THAT. AND ALSO TRASH. I'M CONSTANTLY PICKING
UP TRASH IN FRONT OF MY HOUSE BECAUSE OF THE SPILLOVER OF
PARKING FROM PEOPLE AND EITHER ON SAN PABLO OR JUST OTHER UNITS
ON KAINS AVENUE. I'M VERY CONCERNED ABOUT THE PARKING AND THE
POOR ACCOMMODATION OF UNIT FOR THE RESIDENTS IN THAT BUILDING.
>> C. KAHN: THANK YOU. THANKS FOR COMING TONIGHT. THE NEXT
PERSON IS D. HAYES. AND YOU'RE RECOGNIZED.

>> HI. CAN YOU HEAR ME?

>> C. KAHN: YES.

>> I'M DAN, ACTUALLY. AND THERE IS LOTS I COULD TALK ABOUT THIS

PROJECT. KIND OF THE -- HOW IT'S OUT OF SCALE FOR THE
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NEIGHBORHOOD. THE FACT THAT BETWEEN IT AND THE COMING
DEVELOPMENT ACROSS THE STREET, THERE WILL BE 170 UNITS. AND
ROUGHLY 100 OR 90 OF THOSE WILL NOT HAVE PARKING SPACES. I KNOW
TALKING ABOUT THE PARKING IS WITH THE WAY THE CODE IS WRITTEN
RIGHT NOW IS SCREAMING INTO THE WIND IN TERMS OF USEFULNESS. BUT
I'D LIKE TO TALK ABOUT THE LOOK OF THE BUILDING. IT LOOKS LIKE
SOMEONE TOOK A CUBE AND DROPPED IT ON THE STREET. IT'S ON SAN
PABLO IT'S A SIX-STOREY WALL. ESSENTIALLY. THERE IS A SMALL
BREAK WHERE THE MATERIALS CHANGE. BUT IT'S -- YOU LOOK AT OTHER
OF THESE TYPES OF COMPLEXES THAT MANY HAVE BEEN BUILT OR IN THE
PLANNING STAGES AND THERE IS SOME ARTICULATION AND VARIETY IN
THE SURFACE. THIS TO ME LOOKS LIKE, YOU KNOW, IT'S -- THEY'RE
TRYING TO SAVE MONEY AND THEY'RE REMOVING -- DRYING THIS AS
CHEAP AS POSSIBLE AND IT ENDS UP WITH A BRUTAL STRUCTURE THAT
YOUR INTRODUCTION TO BERKELEY AS YOU ENTER IT FROM THE NORTH.
THANKS FOR LISTENING. AND THAT'S IT.

>> C. KAHN: THERE WILL BE DESIGN REVIEW FOR THIS PROJECT. YOU
MAY WANT AT THE KEEP YOUR EYES OPEN TO THAT.

>> T WILL.

>> C. KAHN: NEXT WE HAVE LIBBY BLACK.

>> HI. I'M LIBBY BLACK. I LIVE ON -- MY BACKYARD BUTTS UP TO THE
CORNER OF OPPOSITE OF SAN PABLO AND HARRISON SO I'M BACK IN THE
CORNER. I HAVE A COUPLE OF QUESTIONS. I UNDERSTAND THAT YOU HAVE

A 5-FOOT -- WHAT DO YOU CALL THAT, PUSHBACK FROM THE BUILDING.
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AND YOU HAVE TREES ALL ALONG BACK THERE. I'M WONDERING ABOUT THE
ACCESS TO PEOPLE GETTING BACK THERE. I'VE HAD A COUPLE OF PEOPLE
JUMP THE FENCE FROM THIS LOT INTO MY BACKYARD IN THE MIDDLE OF
THE NIGHT. I'M WONDERING ABOUT THAT AND WONDER ABOUT THE TREES
THAT WILL BE PLANTED THERE. WILL THE TREES BE MATURE WHEN
THEY'RE PLANTED? WILL THEY BE MAINTAINED? WILL IT BE A MESS BACK
THERE? WILL YOU ALL REDO THE FENCE -- EVERYBODY'S FENCE IN THE
BACK OF OUR HOUSES? BECAUSE IT COMES UP A LITTLE BIT AND THERE
IS A LITTLE -- WE'RE RAISED A LITTLE BIT AND I WANT TO TALK
ABOUT THE CARS IDLING IN THE GARAGE THERE IF THERE IS A FENCE
THERE OR WILL I BE IN MY BACKYARD WITH THE SMELL OF CARS IDLING
IN THE BACK THERE? I ALSO WANT TO KNOW ABOUT THE WINDOWS LOOKING
ON TO THE BACKYARD. I'VE BEEN ON THIS MEETING ALL NIGHT SO
YOU'VE OBVIOUSLY TALKED ABOUT PRIVACY ISSUES WITH OTHER
PROJECTS. I WANT TO TALK ABOUT THE WINDOWS THAT ARE GOING TO BE
LOOKING DOWN INTO OUR BACKYARD. I ALSO —-- THE PARKING IS A HUGE
ISSUE AND I WAS ON THE MEETING FOR THE BUILDING THAT'S GOING UP
AT THE CHURCH'S CHICKEN LOT, SO I UNDERSTAND THAT WE'RE STUCK
HERE WITH THE STATE LAWS BUT IT IS A BIG IMPACT. THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: THANK YOU LIBBY. NEXT WE HAVE MATTHEW HARDY.

>> HELLO. CAN YOU HEAR ME OKAY?

>> C. KAHN: SURE THING. YES.

>> I'M MATTHEW HARDY AND I LIVE DIRECTLY BEHIND THE LOT ON KAINS

AVENUE. FIRST OF ALL, I WOULD LIKE TO EXPRESS MY DEEP CONCERN
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ABOUT THE PARKING, BUT NOT ONLY THAT BUT THE TRAFFIC IMPACT THAT
THIS WILL HAVE ON KAINS AVENUE. AT LAST COUNT, I COUNTED 19
CHILDREN UNDER 18 YEARS OLD WHO LIVE BETWEEN GILMAN AND HARRISON
ON KAINS AVENUE WITH OTHERS WHO REGULARLY COME ON THE STREET
INCLUDING GRANDCHILDREN. WE OFTEN ARE OUT ON THE STREET
ESPECIALLY DURING THE PANDEMIC ON THE STREET. IT'S ALREADY
FAIRLY DANGEROUS WITH CARS MOVING DOWN THE ROAD. THIS IS ONLY
GOING TO EXACERBATE THAT. CAN THERE NEEDS TO BE A PARKING STUDY
ESPECIALLY WITH THE BUILDING PLACED ACROSS THE STREET. THE CITY
SHOULD LOOK AT NOT ONLY PARKING PERMITS BUT POTENTIALLY BLOCKING
KAINS AVENUE AT GILMAN TO STOP THE FLOW OF TRAFFIC THERE IS
ALREADY PRETTY INTENSE AT TIMES ESPECIALLY IN THE MORNING AND IN
THE EVENING. THE SPEED BUMPS DO LITTLE TO SLOW THE TRAFFIC. OF
COURSE, LIKE MY NETIGHBOR LIBBY, I HAVE SIGNIFICANT PRIVACY AND
LIGHT CONCERNS WITH THE WINDOWS. WITH THE SETBACK. AND THIS IS
MANY STOREYS HIRE THAN THE LAST. HOW MANY FOLKS ARE GOING TO
LOOK DOWN ON OUR YARD? IS THAT A CONCERN. AND I FINALLY I WOULD
LIKE TO SAY THIS IS A PRELIMINARY MEETING. I'M SURE MANY MORE OF
OUR NEIGHBORS WOULD LIKE TO BE HERE. THEY HAVE FAMILIES. THEY'RE
ALREADY IN BED AND SO IT'S GOOD TO SEE THAT THE PROCESS WILL
CONTINUE AND OTHER FOLKS WILL BE ABLE -- ABLE TO OFFER FEEDBACK.
THANK YOU TO YOU ALL.

>> C. KAHN: WE HAVE ONE MORE SPEAKER. MARY WYAND.

>> I WASN'T PLANNING TO SPEAK TONIGHT BUT AFTER SEEING THE
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BUILDING, MY BLOOD PRESSURE SHOT UP BECAUSE I'VE BEEN LIVING
HERE FOR 21 YEARS AND, CARRIE, I'M GLAD YOU REMEMBERED THE OTHER
PROJECT. I SPENT 18 MONTHS NEGOTIATING WITH THE CURRENT
DEVELOPER AT THAT TIME. BY THE TIME WE CAME TO A CONCLUSION THAT
WAS ACCEPTABLE TO THE NEIGHBORS AND WHAT WAS A REASONABLE DESIGN
FOR OUR COMMUNITY, THE 2008 HIT AND THE PROJECT FELL THROUGH. WE
ARE NOT ANTIDEVELOPMENT OR ANTIGROWTH BUT WE WANT SOMETHING THAT
IS REASONABLE. I DON'T THINK THAT CORNER AND THE CHURCH'S
CHICKEN LOT SHOULD TAKE ON ALL OF BERKELEY'S ISSUES WITH
HOUSING. PEOPLE WHO MAKE DECISIONS ABOUT OUR NEIGHBORHOOD NEED
TO COME AND SEE IN PERSPECTIVE WHAT OUR -- THE DYNAMIC OF OUR
NEIGHBORHOOD. IT'S A SINGLE-STOREY NEIGHBORHOOD AND IT'S CUT
OFF. THERE IS NO TRAFFIC REROUTING THROUGH THE NEIGHBORHOOD
BECAUSE IT'S CUT OFF AT HARRISON. I LIVE AT 1206 STANNAGE
AVENUE. IT'S A PARKING ISSUE AND SAFETY ISSUE AND DENSITY ISSUE
AND IT'S AN ESTHETIC ISSUE. I ECHO ALL OF THE COMMENTS THAT MY
NEIGHBORS MADE TONIGHT AND I PLAN TO FOLLOW THIS CASE MORE
CLOSELY AND T AM A LITTLE BIT -- I WISH WE COULD COME IN PERSON
BECAUSE WE COULD COME OUT IN FORCE LIKE WE DO THE -- LIKE WE DID
THE LAST TIME. WE WOULD LIKE THE DESIGN TO BE MORE CONSIDERATE
OF WHERE THIS BUILDING IS DROPPED INTO. THANK YOU FOR YOUR TIME
AND I APPRECIATE ALL THE WORK THAT YOU DO ON THE BOARD.

>> C. KAHN: THANK YOU, MARY. THAT CLOSES OUT THE PUBLIC COMMENT.

I WOULD LIKE TO DO THIS IN A STRUCTURED WAY. AND JUST GIVE EACH
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ONE OF US AN OPPORTUNITY TO ADVISE THE APPLICANT ON WHAT WE
WOULD LIKE TO SEE WHEN THEY COME BACK OR ADVISEMENT ON WHAT THEY
MAY WANT TO TAKE FORWARD WITH THEM TO DESIGN REVIEW. WHO WOULD
LIKE TO VOLUNTEER TO GO FIRST? IN NO ONE RAISES YOUR HAND, I'M
GOING TO CALL ON SOMEBODY. THANK YOU, IGOR.

>> I. TREGUB: YOU'RE WELCOME. THANK YOU SO MUCH. GIVEN THE
LATENESS OF THE HOUR, I WILL TRY TO DEEP AS BRIEF AS I CAN.
FIRST, I WANTED TO ECHO CHAIR KAHN'S GRATITUDE FOR THE NEIGHBORS
THAT ARE HERE TODAY. I DO LIVE NOT TOO FAR FROM THIS
NETIGHBORHOOD. SO I'M GOING TO BE PAYING CLOSE ATTENTION WHEN
THIS COMES BACK TO US. AS TO HOW IT DOES OR DOESN'T CONFORM WITH
THE SURROUNDS. THEY WERE DIFFERENT. BECAUSE OF THE MESSY ZONING
THAT WE HAVE PART OF THAT BLOCK IS ZONED AS COMMERCIAL AND THE
OTHER PART IS RESIDENTIAL. THAT'S WHERE THE CONFLICTS OCCUR. AS
A PRELIMINARY NOTE, I WANTED TO APPRECIATE THE APPLICANT FOR
PROPOSING WHAT LOOKS LIKE A VERY GENEROUS STEP DOWN. IT MAY NOT
SEEM GENEROUS TO THE NEIGHBORS. BUT GENEROUS ENOUGH. COMPARED TO
SOME OF THE OTHER THINGS WE'VE SEEN ON THIS BOARD, THAT IS A
VERY GOOD PRELIMINARY GESTURE, I THINK. I'M NOT A DESIGN EXPERT.
I ACTUALLY -- I DID FIND THIS DESIGN -- I APPRECIATE DAVID'S
DESIGNS. I THINK HE'S ONE OF THE BEST DESIGNERS WE HAVE IN
BERKELEY AS FAR AS ARCHITECTURE GOES. CERTAINLY THERE WILL BE
OPPORTUNITIES TO MAKE THE DESIGN LOOK LESS BLOCKY AND I TOTALLY

TRUST THE DESIGN REVIEW COMMITTEE DOUGH THAT. I'M GOING TO BE
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LOOKING -- THIS IS AN AREA THAT DOES NOT HAVE RESIDENTIAL
PARKING PERMITS. AND SO, I WILL BE, YOU KNOW, PERSONALLY I AM
INCLINED TO GO TOWARDS THE PARKING MAXIMUM SIDE OF THINGS. BUT I
ALSO UNDERSTAND AND APPRECIATE THAT NOT EVERYONE WILL BE ABLE TO
DO THAT AND I WANTED TO MAKE SURE THAT IMPACTS ARE REDUCED. I
KNOW THIS FIRSTHAND BECAUSE THE NEAREST CHARGING STATION TO MY
HOUSE IS 8 BLOCKS AWAY. SO I UNDERSTAND WHAT IT FEELS LIKE -- I
APPRECIATE GETTING THE NICE STEPS IN OVER LUNCH.

>> C. KAHN: IGOR, WE ARE RUNNING OVER -- AM I RIGHT, SAMANTHA?
WE NEED TO HAVE A VOTE TO KEEP GOING.

>> BOARD SECRETARY: THE PUBLIC COMMENT HAS TO END BY 10:00 AND
THE MEETING HAS TO END BY 11:00 UNLESS THERE IS A MANDATE LIKE
THERE IS A LEGAL REASON TO KEEP GOING.

>> C. KAHN: SO WE CLOSED THE PUBLIC HEARING AND WE'RE IN THE
WRAP-UP --

>> BOARD SECRETARY: IT'S 9:59.

>> C. KAHN: JUST MADE IT. SORRY IGOR TO INTERRUPT YOU.

>> C. KAHN: I'LL ENDEAVOR WRAP THIS UP. I'M GOING TO BE PAYING
ATTENTION HOW THIS PROJECT FITS INTO THE NEIGHBORHOOD. I
APPRECIATE THAT ON THE COMMERCIAL SIDE, I TRULY BELIEVE IT'S
APPROPRIATELY DENSE FOR THAT TRANSIT NODE. AND I THINK IT WILL
WOULD BE A NICE WELCOME GESTURE IN TERMS OF PLACE MAKING WHEN
YOU COME FROM THE ALBANY SIDE ON SAN PABLO. IT COULD BE A NICE

NODE TO SHOW THAT YOU ARE NOW IN BERKELEY. WITH THAT SAID, THERE
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IS IN BACK OF JUST DOWN KAINS EAST AND WEST, IT BECOMES A
RESIDENTIAL AREA. I'M GOING TO PAY CLOSE ATTENTION TO HOW THOSE
TWO ZONES ARE ABLE TO MESH TO THE EXTENT POSSIBLE. I'M GOING TO
BE LOOKING FOR TRANSIT TO MEND MEASURES. I URGE THE APPLICANT TO
BE AS GENEROUS AS POSSIBLE. THIS IS -- I MEAN IT'S RIGHT ON THE
72 LINE AND IT WOULD BE WONDERFUL IF RESIDENTS DIDN'T FEEL THE
NEED TO HAVE TO PURCHASE A CAR WHEN THEY LIVE IN THAT TRANSIT
ACCESSIBLE AREA. THERE ARE OPPORTUNITIES TO MAKE THAT EVEN
EASTER AND MORE INTUITIVE FOR FOLKS BEING ABLE TO TAKE PUBLIC
TRANSIT IF THEY LIVE THERE. SO -- AND THEN JUST KIND OF
SOMETHING THAT I'VE BEEN THINKING ABOUT. UNTIL THE STATE BECOMES
BETTER AND THE STATE IS YEARS BEHIND WHERE IT SHOULD BE ON MICRO
GRIDS. I'M GOING TO BE LOOKING TO SEE WHAT CAN BE DONE. THERE
ARE GOING TO BE MORE SHADOWS BECAUSE IT'S AN EMPTY LOT RIGHT
NOW. ANY BUILDING IS GOING TO CREATE SHADOWS. FOR ANY NEIGHBORS
THAT HAVE SOLAR ON THE RESIDENTIAL SIDE, UNTIL WE HAVE A STATE
POLICY THAT SUPPORTS MICRO GRIDS WHICH IS WHERE WE NEED TO GO,
I'M GOING TO BE LOOKING TO SEE TO THE EXTENT POSSIBLE HOW

LIGHT -- BOTH LIGHT IMPACTS AND IMPACTS TO SOLAR PANELS SHOULD
THERE BE ANY IMMEDIATE NEIGHBORS WITH THOSE CAN BE MITIGATED. T
THINK WHAT EL CERRITO OR CERTAIN PARTS OF UNIVERSITY AVENUE DO
WITH [INDISCERNIBLE] BASED ZONING. THERE ARE WAY DOES THIS
EFFECTIVELY.

>> C. KAHN: I THINK WE'RE SUPPOSED TO BE ADVISING THIS PROJECT
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ON THINGS THEY CAN DO NOW. IS THERE ANYTHING ELSE ON IN TERMS OF
THIS PROJECT? I AGREE WITH THE GENERAL PRINCIPLES YOU'RE
PROPOSING. BUT --

>> I. TREGUB: I THINK JUST THOSE ARE THE THINGS THAT I'M GOING
TO BE LOOKING AT. THE NEXT TIME THIS COMES BACK. BUT I ALSO
APPRECIATE AND, AGAIN, NOT EVERYONE MAY AGREE WITH ME, BUT I
THINK THE FACT THAT YOU HAVE A TRACHTENBERG AS ONE OF THE
ARCHITECTS IS ALREADY A VERY PROMISING DECISION THAT THE TEAM
HAS MADE BECAUSE MY EXPERIENCE WITH THIS ARCHITECT IS THAT HE IS
AS THOUGHTFUL AS THEY COME FOR LARGER PROJECTS. SO, I'M LOOK
FORWARD TO SEEING SOME CREATIVE SOLUTIONS WHEN YOU COME BACK AND
THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR BEING HERE TONIGHT.

>> C. KAHN: THANK YOU IGOR. WHO WOULD LIKE TO SPEAK NEXT?
KIMBERLY, THANK YOU.

>> T GUESS THE MAIN PART I WANT TO FOCUS IS THE COMMERCIAL AREA.
HEARING IT'S A NOTE WHERE THE CITY OF BERKELEY HAS DESIGNATED AS
AN EXTRA IMPORTANT AREA TO TREAT THAT AREA WITH EXTRA CARE.
THERE ARE SO MANY AREAS IN WHICH I FEEL LOOK KIND OF THE FLOW OF
TRAFFIC AND FOOT TRAFFIC DROPS OFF AND SAN PABLO HAS A WONDERFUL
OPPORTUNITY TO HELP CREATE THE CONNECTION FROM ONE AREA IN SAN
PABLO TO THE NEXT. JUST TO MAKE SURE THAT THE PEDESTRIANS ARE
COMFORTABLE WALKING ALONG THERE AND THEY WANT TO BE THERE AND IT
HELPS CONNECT ONE AREA OF BERKELEY TO THE NEXT. AND NOT JUST BE

A WALL OF GLASS. I TRUST THE TRACHTENBERG ARCHITECTS WITH THAT.



ATTACHMENT 6 - ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD
Page 312 of 1441

>> C. KAHN: YES.

>> THE LAST TIME I WAS ON THAT SITE I BOUGHT A CHRISTMAS TREE. I
DON'T KNOW IF ANY OF YOU OTHERS HAVE AS WELL. SO I KNOW THE
SITE. A COUPLE OF QUICK THOUGHTS. I KNOW WE CAN TELL ALREADY I
THINK THIS HAS GOOD BONES. FEELS LIKE IT HAS GOOD DNA IN TERMS
OF MIXED USE ON SAN PABLO. I TRUST DESIGN REVIEW TO TAKE CARE OF
THESE THINGS, BUT A COUPLE OF THINGS TO NOTE, I KNOW THERE IS A
FRONTAGE TO SAN PABLO THAT I THINK IS IMPORTANT. AS IT'S
PROPOSED MAKES SENSE. THERE IS THE FRONTAGE ON THE SIDE STREET
THAT BEGINS TO MAKE SENSE. THERE IS A CORNER FEATURE OR CORNER
MOMENT THAT I THINK IS IMPORTANT. VERY IMPORTANT ESPECIALLY FOR
THIS PROJECT IS ACTUALLY THE BACK. THE BACK IS NOT REALLY A
BACK. THE BACK OF THE PROBABLY IS A FRONT FOR ALL OF THE REAR
YARDS OF THE NEIGHBORS. IT'S SOMETHING TO KEEP IN MIND IN
GENERAL WITH THE PROJECT LIKE THIS. THAT IS SO JUXTAPOSED WITH
SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL. THERE IS A NUMBER OF PEOPLE LOOKING
AT THE BACK ELEVATION AND GETS THE SAME ATTENTION AND LOVE AND
CARE AS THE URBAN SAN PABLO SIDE I THINK IS IMPORTANT. A COUPLE
OF THINGS THAT ARE WONDERFUL, BREAKING US INTO TWO DISTINCT
MASSES. THE MASSING MAKES SENSE. BREAKING UP THE CORRIDOR. ONE
THOUGHT I HAD IS MAYBE -- SOMETIMES JUST TO MAKE A QUICK
COMMENT, DID LOOKS LIKE A SHARK CAME AND BIT THE CORNER OUT OF
THING. DID HAPPENS WHEN WE HAVE THE JUXTAPOSITIONS OF HEIGHT AND

ZONING ISSUES. MAYBE THE BACK OR MAYBE THE SHARK BITE IS A
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SEPARATE MASS. MAYBE IT'S DIFFERENT. OTHERWISE YOU'VE GOT TWO
MASSES AND THE STEPDOWN LOOKS FUNNY TO ME. DESIGN REVIEW WOULD
COVER THOSE THINGS. THAT'S MY QUICK TWO CENTS.

>> T APPRECIATE THOSE COMMENTS.

>> THANK YOU, YES FOR WHAT YOU SAID ABOUT THE BACK SIDE OF THE
BUILDING. IT'S A FRONT TO ALL THOSE FOLKS. KAINS AND STANNAGE
WITH SINGLE FAMILY ZONES. FOR ALL OF US WHO LIVE IN THE FLATS,
WE DON'T SEE A VIEW OF THE GOLDEN GATE BRIDGE, WE SEE WESTERN
LIGHT. SO I WOULD LIKE TO HE APPEAL TO THE ARCHITECTURAL TEAM
HERE TO TAKE WHAT WAS SAID INTO ACCOUNT PARTICULARLY BY LIBBY
AND MATTHEW. I THOUGHT THEY WERE BOTH IN AMAZINGLY ARTICULATE
ABOUT WHAT THIS EXPERIENCE IS GOING TO BE FOR THEM. THE WINDOWS,
THE FENCES. THE PLANTINGS. I'VE BEEN AT THIS WAY TOO LONG. NO
GETTING AROUND THIS IS A HUGE MASS BUT WHAT YOU CAN DO IS LESSEN
THE IMPACT TO FOLKS AND MAKE THEM EMBRACE IT AND BE HAPPY THAT
THEY LIVE NEXT TO IT. THAT'S YOUR CHALLENGE AND THAT'S A HARD
ONE. THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: THANKS CARRIE. SHOSHANA.

>> S. O'KEEFE: THANKS. I THINK THE PROJECT IS FINE. ACTUALLY T
LIKE IT. IT'S A GOOD PLACE FOR DENSITY. I WANT TO ADDRESS THE
NEIGHBORS WHO CAN SPEAK. I KNOW WE'RE SUPPOSED TO GIVE FEEDBACK
TO THE PROJECT BUT THE NEIGHBORS ARE PART OF THE PROCESS. I WANT
TO SPEAK TO THAT. SO THIS PROJECT -- WE ALL HEARD YOUR CONCERNS

AND THEY ARE VALID ABOUT PARKING AND TRAFFIC SAFETY ET CETERA. T
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WANT TO SAY THAT THIS ISN'T THE FIRST PROJECT LIKE THIS FOE IN
ON SAN PABLO. SO I WOULD LIKE TO SUGGEST THE NEIGHBORS -- AND
ALSO THE APPLICANT TEAM, GO LOOK AT WHAT HAPPENED AT THE OTHER
SIMILARLY-SIZE THE PROJECTS. GO THERE. AND ASK HOW IT IS. WE
DON'T -- THE ISSUES RAISED WERE SPECULATIVE. BUT WE DON'T HAVE
TO SPECULATE. WE CAN LOOK AT EXAMPLES. IF THE TRAFFIC IS OUT OF
CONTROL ON THE BACK STREET AND THERE IS NO PARAGRAPHING, FIEND
ouT. IF SO, COME TO THE NEXT MEETING AND ASK THOSE PEOPLE TO
COME AND SPEAK. I HOPE YOU'VE DONE THIS. GO TO THOSE OTHER
BUILDINGS THAT HAVE BEEN UP FOR A YEAR OR TWO AND SEE HOW IT'S
GOING. PEOPLE HAVE FEARS AND THEY'RE VALID BUT MAYBE IT WON'T BE
SO BAD OR MAYBE A DESIGN CHANGE CAN BE IMPLEMENTED TO MITIGATE
IT. THAT'S MY SUGGESTION. THERE IS DATA OUT THERE. LET'S GET IT.
>> C. KAHN: GOOD IDEA. DEBBIE. DEBBIE, YOU'RE MUTED.

>> D. SANDERSON: GREAT IDEA SHOSHANA. THERE ARE LOTS OF PROJECTS
DOWN THERE. THEY'VE COME ON LINE AND THEY ALL HAVE THE SAME
PROBLEM THAT EVERY COMMERCIAL DISTRICT. I WANT TO REITERATE WHAT
OTHER PEOPLE SAID. I LIKE THE BUILDING. THE BACK IS THE FRONT
AND THAT'S THE MOST IMPORTANT SIDE. I THINK OF ALL THE OTHER
BUILDINGS PERMITTED, THAT'S WHERE THE ISSUES ARE AND THAT'S
WHERE WE SPEND OUR TIME IS ON THE INTERFACE BETWEEN THE
RESIDENTIAL AND THE MIXED USE BUILDING. I WANT TO RAISE YORE
ISSUE THAT GOES BEYOND THE APPLICANT AND THAT IS TRAFFIC. SAN

PABLO AVENUE HAS TRAFFIC ISSUES ALREADY BECAUSE OF ITS PROXIMITY
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TO THE HIGHWAY. IT WILL MAYBE TIME -- I THINK IT'S TIME FOR THE
CITY TO LOOK SERIOUSLY AT TRAFFIC DIVERSION IN THE AREA. RPP IS
NOT GOING TO SOLVE IT. I LIVE REV ON ROUGHLY STREET AND THE
TRAFFIC DIVERSIONS IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD HAVE ALLOWED US TO HAVE A
NEIGHBORHOOD. AND MAYBE THERE IS A WAY WE CAN SEND SOME SEND TO
LONG RANGE TRAFFIC OR TRAFFIC PLANNING THAT WE'LL KEEP PUTTING
DENSITY ON SAN PABLO WHICH IS WHERE IT BELONGS. THEN WE HAVE TO
FIND A WAY TO PRESERVE THE NEIGHBORHOODS THAT ABUT ALL OUR
COMMERCIAL DISTRICTS. I DON'T KNOW WHETHER THE APPLICANT CAN
HELP IN THAT. PERHAPS THERE ARE THINGS YOU CAN OFFER TO HELP THE
CITY THINK THROUGH THIS ISSUE. I THINK IT'S A BIGGER ISSUE THAN
JUST IN PROJECT. THANK YOU.

>> C. KAHN: I HAVEN'T HEARD FROM MICHAEL OR DOHEE. MICHAEL,
YOU'RE UP. BUT YOU'RE MUTED.

>> M. THOMPSON: SORRY. I'VE BEEN TALKING THE WHOLE TIME. THIS
ONE IS IMPORTANT. AND YOU KNOW, IT'S ENTRANCE TO OUR CITY AT
THAT WE LOVE AND WE WANT THE TEAM TO HAVE BALANCE AND EMPATHY
FOR THE NEIGHBORS WITH CREATIVE SOLUTIONS AND HAVE A NICE STYLE
THAT WE CAN BE PROUD OF. PLEASE DON'T BE CHEAP WITH THE DESIGN.
IT LOOKS LIKE BUT WE WANT IT TO BE A NICE PROJECT. I LIKE THE
IDEA OF DOING SOME FURTHER INVESTIGATION ON SIMILAR UNITS ALONG
SAN PABLO. THAT'S AN EXCELLENT IDEA. YEAH, WE WANT THIS TO BE
RIGHT. THAT'S IT.

>> C. KAHN: DOHEE. YOU HAVE COMMENTS YOU WOULD LIKE TO SNAKE
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YOU'RE GOOD? THAT'S FANTASTIC, THANK YOU. I WOULD LIKE TO KIND
OF SUMMARIZE ACTUALLY MOST OF THE THINGS I WANTED TO SAY TO THE
DESIGN TEAM. MY COLLEAGUES HAVE SAID THEM. BUT SINCE THE NEXT
STOP IS DESIGN REVIEW, KIMBERLY AND I WILL SEE WHAT YOU COME UP
WITH. REALLY APPRECIATED YES' COMMENTS ABOUT THE REAR

BEING -- NOT THE REAR, BUT EAST FACE OF THIS BUILDING BEING THE
PREDOMINANT EXPERTIENCE THAT THE NEIGHBORS ON KAINS AND THE
SURROUNDING AREA WILL EXPERIENCE. WE DO AS ARCHITECTS FREQUENTLY
DESIGN FOR AUTOMOBILES AND WHERE WE HAVE THE GREATEST NUMBER OF
EYES ON THE BUILDING WHICH IS SAN PABLO. I'M GOING TO LOOK AT
HOW YOU ADDRESS THE OTHER SIDE. WE HAVE A PERSPECTIVE
APPROACHING FROM THE EAST ON HERE. TO GET A BETTER SENSE OF HOW
THAT IS GOING TO WORK OUT. I THINK YES FOR THAT COMMENT AND T
ENDORSE IT. I THINK WE SPECIFICALLY HAD A NEIGHBOR TALK ABOUT
PRIVACY CONCERNS. PRIVACY AT THE REAR WILL BE SOMETHING THAT
WE'LL BE INTERESTED IN AND DESIGN REVIEW WILL BE INTERESTED IN.
I APPRECIATE THE STEPDOWN THAT YOU GUYS HAVE DONE AND I DO WANT
TO SAY TO THE NEIGHBORS WHO CAME TONIGHT, IT'S NOT SOMETHING
EVERY ARCHITECT DOES. THAT'S WHY YOU HEAR SO MANY POSITIVE
COMMENTS. THAT'S THOUGHTFUL. I THINK YES -- IT WAS YES' COMMENT
ABOUT THE SHARK BITE AS AN OPPORTUNITY TO DISTINGUISH THOSE
STEPS AS THEY PROCEED TO THOSE NEIGHBORS. I WOULD BE INTERESTED
IN SEEING WHAT YOU COME UP WITH THERE. SEVERAL NEIGHBORS SAID

THEY THOUGHT IT WAS BLOCKY OR BULKY. YOU COULD ARGUE IT IS ON
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SAN PABLO. I LIKE THE LOOK OF IT, BUT I DO THINK THERE COULD BE
THE ENTRY ISN'T AS STRONGLY ARTICULATED AS MANY PROJECTS ON THIS
DESIGN TEAM. IT GIVES YOU AN OPPORTUNITY FOR VISUAL DETAIL AND
APPEAL TO THE BUILDING. AND IT'S QUITE DISTINCT FROM THE
BUILDING YOU DID ACROSS THE STREET WHEN THERE WERE CONCERNS
ABOUT THE BULK AND MASS. SOMETHING YOU MIGH